
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

April 14, 2008 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, April 14, 
2008. Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  He introduced 
Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Richard Boy, Associate 
Commissioner,  Patrolman Steve Maher, Liaison Officer from the Barnstable Police 
Department, and Christine Ade, Recording Secretary.  Thomas Geiler, Director of 
Regulatory Services and Licensing Agent and Lt. JoEllen Jason, Liaison Officer from 
the Barnstable Police Department were absent. 
 
Requests: 
 
One Day Beer & Wine License:  Application of Susan Griffin on behalf of M.S.P.C.A., 
1577 Falmouth Road, Centerville for a One Day Beer & Wine License for a fundraising 
auction event with a band to be held at Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4044 Falmouth Road, 
Cotuit on May 3, 2008 from 4:00 pm. 
 
Susan Griffin appeared for the M.S.P.A. application.  This is a fundraising event.  They 
will have food and entertainment as well.  It will be from 4 pm to 8 pm.  They have a 
bartender from Cape Cod Bartending to serve.  They will have a ½ hour with Jimmy 
Tingle and the Cape Cod Jazz ensemble.  Gene Burman wondered why they weren’t 
applying for an entertainment license – it is because Cotuit Center has those licenses 
already. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Susan Griffin on behalf of 
M.S.P.C.A., 1577 Falmouth Road, Centerville for a One Day Beer & Wine License for 
a fundraising auction event with a band to be held at Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4044 
Falmouth Road, Cotuit on May 3, 2008 from 4:00 pm to 8 pm. 
 
One Day All Alcohol License and Two One Day Beer & Wine Licenses:  Application 
of Rusty Piersons and Terri Lerman on behalf of Cape Cod Life Publications, 270 
Communications Way, Hyannis, MA for three events: June 1, 2008 at Hyannis Rectrix 
Aerodrome for an All Alcohol License from 3 pm to 6 pm for a Grand Opening Tasting 
to benefit the Arts Foundation of Cape Cod and the Institute for Hospitality and Culinary 
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Studies of Cape Cod Community College; and for two Beer & Wine Licenses for Wine 
Dinners on June 4, 2008 from 4 pm to 6 pm at Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4044 Falmouth 
Road, Cotuit and June 14, 2008 from 3 pm to 6 pm at Cape Cod Maritime Museum, 35 
South Street, Hyannis. 
 
Mr. Piersons and Ms. Lehrman  appeared.  There will also be entertainment on Sunday 
at Cotuit Center.  The wine purveyors will be dispensing the wine and alcohol.  This is a 
profit organization but they do get involved in charity.  All ticket sales on two of the 
evenings will go to Arts Foundation of Cape Cod which is sponsoring it with them and is 
a non-profit organization.  There is only one table with rum – the issue is that we can 
only issue an all alcohol license to the Arts Foundation and Community College, not 
Cape Cod Life alone. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the applications for Cape Cod Life Publications and 
the Arts Foundation of Cape Cod for three events: June 1, 2008 at Hyannis Rectrix 
Aerodrome for an All Alcohol License from 3 pm to 6 pm for a Grand Opening Tasting 
to benefit the Arts Foundation of Cape Cod and the Institute for Hospitality and Culinary 
Studies of Cape Cod Community College; and for two Beer & Wine Licenses for Wine 
Dinners on June 4, 2008 from 4 pm to 6 pm at Cotuit Center for the Arts, 4044 Falmouth 
Road, Cotuit and June 14, 2008 from 3 pm to 6 pm at Cape Cod Maritime Museum, 35 
South Street, Hyannis. 
 
One Day Entertainment and One Day Sunday Entertainment License:  Application 
of Margaret Van Sciver on behalf of the Arts Foundation of Cape Cod for a One Day 
Entertainment License and a Sunday Entertainment License for “Fall of the Arts” with 2 
to 26 entertainers, to be held on the Village Green, Main Street, Hyannis, on October 4, 
2008 from 10 am to 5 pm and October 5, 2008 from 12 pm to 5 pm. 
 
Ms. Van Sciver appeared for the application for 2 to 26 entertainers for an event with 
Cape Cod View Magazine – it is free but open to the public, offering cultural activities, 
open houses and entertainment on the Green Saturday and Sunday – Dixieland 
Diehards and a folk and bluegrass group and a R&B group.  All will have amplified 
sound.  They hope this will become an annual event.  They are working with the 
Chamber, the BID, the Cahoon Museum, Cotuit Center, etc. 
 
Gene Burman had a question about the amplified music; he wanted to make sure it 
stayed within the regulations of the Town as far as sound containment is concerned. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Margaret Van Sciver on behalf of 
the Arts Foundation of Cape Cod for a One Day Entertainment License and a Sunday 
Entertainment License for “Fall of the Arts” with 2 to 26 entertainers, to be held on the 
Village Green, Main Street, Hyannis, on October 4, 2008 from 10 am to 5 pm and 
October 5, 2008 from 12 pm to 5 pm. 
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Hearings: 
 
Alteration of Premises:  Application of O.D.A.A.T. Corporation, d/b/a The Original 
Gourmet Brunch, 517 Main Street, Hyannis, John E. Cotellessa, Manager, to alter the 
premises as fol lows: Include in the existing description as the last 
sentence, “A patio adjacent to the front of the building with six tables of 
four, increasing the total seating at the restaurant to 94.” 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to continue the application of O.D.A.A.T. Corporation, d/b/a The 
Original Gourmet Brunch, 517 Main Street, Hyannis, John E. Cotellessa, Manager, to 
alter the premises as fol lows: Include in the existing description as the last 
sentence, “A patio adjacent to the front of the building with six tables of 
four, increasing the total seating at the restaurant to 94,” to our meeting 
on May 19, 2008 at the request of the applicant. 
 
New Seasonal Common Victualler All Alcohol License, Daily Live, Non-Live and 
Sunday Entertainment Licenses:  Application of Lobster Girl Lobster Boy, Inc., d/b/a 
Raw Bar On Ocean Street, 230 Ocean Street, Hyannis, MA, Elizabeth Westwater, 
Manager, for a New Seasonal All Alcohol Common Victualler License, Daily Live 
(maximum 3 entertainers), Non-Live (recorded music) and Sunday Entertainment 
Licenses (from 5 pm to 9 pm only). 
 
Attorney Mark Gildea appeared with his clients.  Mr. Weekes appeared with his wife, the 
proposed manager.  Mr. Weekes has over 25 years in the business in Mashpee.   The 
building will have two occupants – the Raw Bar will occupy ½ the building.  Hy-Line 
owns the building.  This is for a seasonal all alcohol license.  Mr. Weekes is sole owner 
of the business.  They are asking for 11 am to 1 am and entertainment from only 5-9 
pm.  They do not expect the entertainment to go later than that.  Ms. Westwater has 
extensive experience as well.  All employees would be TIPS certified.  Attorney Gildea 
represented that his client has reviewed the Town Rules and Regulations with respect 
to licenses held in the Town.  Mr. Weekes also provided a policy for admittance which 
he follows in Mashpee.  It was given to Mr. Hoxie.  The Mashpee Chief of Police has 
also provided a letter for the Board referencing Mr. Weekes being a responsible 
restaurant operator and recommending we grant his license. 
 
Mr. Hoxie is concerned about the entertainment – what type do they intend to have?   
Where in the building?    Mr. Weekes wants a trio, steel drum player, guitar player on 
the roof deck tucked in a corner.  The proposal is for an outside covered deck.  It is 
enclosed on the rear side but not the front.  The majority of the neighbors are on the 
opposite side from where the music will be.  Mr. Hoxie asked about parking.  The 
subject premises are in yellow, pink is public parking, blue is public parking owned by 
Hy-Line.   Mr. Sullivan asked where the open part of the deck would face.  Attorney 
Gildea stated there are also flaps on the deck.  The Mashpee establishment has 
entertainment too – Mr. Hoxie asked how it affects the residents nearby.  Attorney 
Gildea stated he lives across the street and is not adversely affected. 
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Steve Maher testified as to the investigation he undertook into Mr. Weekes present 
location.  He stated that two of the ads on Mr. Weekes website are directly against the 
Town of Barnstable’s policies – a “luge” party and inappropriate behavior in the 
establishment as evidenced by photos on the site.   Attorney Gildea stated they will 
keep the type of entertainment on the website “in Mashpee, where it is allowed.”   Mr. 
Burman again stated he will not condone any outdoor amplified entertainment.  Attorney 
Gildea stated they are aware of the issues in the area.  They are talking to residents in 
the area to make sure there are no problems. 
 
Phil Doherty appeared – he lives 3 houses away.  He stated the Pomponessett serves a 
wonderful lobster roll.  He does have an issue, however, with the entertainment.  There 
are already sounds from all the harbor restaurants.  On Channel Point Road where he 
lives, he hears the Trader Ed’s sound the most.  He is concerned about the open deck.  
He stated the sound will probably go North rather than South, but he has also had a 
problem with the Black Cat putting entertainment where it is not allowed.  He does have 
an issue with this. 
 
Felicia Penn, Daisy Bluff Lane, had no problem with the restaurant, but also had a 
concern with the outside entertainment in the harbor area.  There have been a lot of 
improvements with regard to the noise.  She stated The Hyannis Harbor Hotel deserves 
kudos for hiring a sound engineer.  It is an outside bar with a permanent awning with 
very thick sides.  They have succeeded in containing the sound on their property.  It can 
be done – her concern is that steel drum sound carries.  It is a loud natural noise.  It 
may only be until 9 but she prefers not to hear it at all.  She suggests a sound engineer 
be hired or keep the entertainment inside and stated that if it is granted and has to be 
enforced it is difficult – the police have more important things to do.   
 
Philip Scudder, VP of Hy-Line, stated they spoke at length to Mr. Weekes regarding his 
experience and time in the restaurant and bar business.  They were pleased with what 
he has assured them will be different than the Mashpee operation – totally different 
clientele as well.  They even got into discussing logos, etc.  Mr. Weekes made sure to 
tell him that he will comply strictly with Barnstable’s regulations. 
 
Mr. Goddard came forward and stated he lives directly across the harbor – 1000 feet 
from them.  The music will be directed right at him.  He stated that right now the 
restaurants are pretty quiet – he is very concerned about the outside deck area on this 
new restaurant.  He has heard first rate comments about the operation and its food,  but 
asks that the entertainment be enclosed.  As a neighbor to the North please consider 
his position. 
 
Attorney Gildea stated they will agree to amend their application to contain the 
entertainment to inside downstairs (same times) until they can consult a sound engineer 
to contain the music on the outside deck.  Mr. Weekes wanted to address his website – 
ours will be a completely different operation.  The Hyannis operation will be food and 
family oriented in line with the Hy-Line passengers.   
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Gene Burman asked Mr. Scudder about the Lease – is it contingent on their getting an 
entertainment license?  Attorney Gildea stated it is not.  Mr. Burman opposed the 
entertainment totally as a result of the website even though they stated it was not going 
to be the same type.  Mr. Hoxie stated that the Mooring had entertainment and was 
successful.  He thinks no-one will object if the entertainment is inside.  Her suggested 
we approve it inside only.  Mr. Burman again stated he does not want to see the Hy-
Line reputation tarnished by an operation that is not in line with what Barnstable would 
allow.  Mr. Sullivan stated he feels whatever will go on there will be in compliance – he 
is willing to let this business have a chance with 1st floor inside entertainment. 
 
Mr. Hoxie stated that other establishments in the area are only granted inside because 
of noise issues.  They do not expect any issues to arise.   
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Sullivan and seconded by Mr. Hoxie and a vote taken to 
approve the application of Lobster Girl Lobster Boy, Inc., d/b/a Raw Bar On Ocean 
Street, 230 Ocean Street, Hyannis, MA, Elizabeth Westwater, Manager, for a New 
Seasonal All Alcohol Common Victualler License, which was approved 
unanimously.  A motion was duly made by Paul Sullivan and seconded by Eugene 
Burman for Daily Live (maximum 3 entertainers on the first floor inside only), Non-Live 
(recorded music) and Sunday Entertainment Licenses (from 5 pm to 9 pm only).  Mr. 
Sullivan and Mr. Hoxie voted yes.  Mr. Burman voted no.  Motion passed. 
 
Mr. Sullivan again stressed that he hopes this operation is vigilant in compliance and 
succeeds. 
 
Transfer of Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License and Pledge of License:  
Application of Misaki, Inc., d/b/a Misaki, Torao Ota, Manager, 379 West Main Street, 
Hyannis, MA for a Transfer of its Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License to 
WKC, Inc., d/b/a Misaki, Karen L. Butler, Manager, and for a Pledge of the License to 
The Community Bank.  
 
Attorney Theodore Schilling appeared with Ms. Butler.  She and her sister are TIPS 
trained.  They have two people with Serv Safe Certificates.  Karen has experience here 
on Cape Cod and has read the Town Rules and Regulations. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman under Chapter 138 of the General Laws, and 
seconded by Paul Sullivan and a unanimous vote taken to approve the application of 
Misaki, Inc., d/b/a Misaki, Torao Ota, Manager, 379 West Main Street, Hyannis, MA for a 
Transfer of its Annual All Alcohol Common Victualler License to WKC, Inc., d/b/a 
Misaki, Karen L. Butler, Manager, and for a Pledge of the License to The Community 
Bank. 
 
Modification to Existing Daily Live Entertainment License:  Application of SPSS 
Enterprises, LLC, d/b/a Asa Grill & Reputation, 415 Main Street, Hyannis, Mollie 
Lehane, Manager, for Modification to its Daily Live Entertainment License, by 
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allowing a one piece band member to play piano, guitar, steel drums, harmonica or 
possibly another instrument on the outside front patio on Fridays only from 5 pm to 8 pm 
commencing 5/16/08 through 9/19/08. 
 
Shane Pacheco appeared for his application.   He stated that a large percentage of his 
business is done on that outside patio.  It will be non-amplified music.   
 
Mr. Sullivan stated he doesn’t know how many places in the area have a license for live 
entertainment outside….  Mr. Burman stated we gave it to Schooner’s (in the back) and 
have had no problems.  He is inclined to go along with it as it would help the whole Main 
Street revitalization effort.  Dick Boy stated it should be a plus for the Town to show the 
area is being used in a good way for tourists. 
 
Cynthia Cole came forward for Hyannis Main Street Business Improvement District.  They 
do want to see entertainment on Main Street – localized on the properties.  It will make it 
festive, friendly and warm.  She is in support and hopes we will support other requests 
that come forward as well. 
 
Mr. Sullivan is also in favor as it is very small, confined to one evening and non-amplified.  
Steve Maher stated this application should not cause any problems for the Police 
Department as set forward and the applicant has been very cooperative with the police 
department to date 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of SPSS Enterprises, LLC, d/b/a Asa 
Grill & Reputation, 415 Main Street, Hyannis, Mollie Lehane, Manager, for Modification 
to its Daily Live Entertainment License, by allowing a one piece band member to play 
piano, guitar, steel drums, harmonica or possibly another instrument on the outside front 
patio on Fridays only from 5 pm to 8 pm commencing 5/16/08 through 9/19/08 and non-
amplified. 
 
New Annual Wine & Malt Package Goods Retail License:  Application of Christy’s of 
Cape Cod, LLC, d/b/a Christy’s of Cape Cod, 50 Ocean Street, Hyannis, MA 02601, 
Christy Mihos, Manager, for a New Annual Wine & Malt Package Goods Store 
License.  Continued from 1/15/08.  Continued again to 3/17/08 for appeal period to end 
for Special Permit; continued again to 3/31/08 as the Attorney for the applicant could not 
be present; continued again to 4/14/08 as the applicant could not be present.   
 
Attorney Patrick Butler came forward with his client, Christy Mihos.  Mr. Hoxie stated he  
wanted to open this up to the Attorney first. 
 
Attorney Butler thanked the Board for the continuances so he and his client could both 
be present.  He stated that the first continuance was for a Planning Board decision – 
which came in allowing the Special Permit.  The appeal period has expired and no 
appeal was taken.  The prior testimony presented was in depth about the resume of Mr. 
Mihos and the need and findings.  The Planning Board finding was to approve with 
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certain conditions.  Attorney Butler stated it is important to show that they believed this 
application will not affect the neighborhood in a negative way and in Tab E of his memo, 
it provides for permits in what was previously a residential district.  Mr. Mihos weas 
present to answer any questions.  Mr. Burman had one comment to Mr. Mihos – he 
stated it is quite a responsibility to have his name on the license; hopes in the near 
future he can find a responsible person to carry the license.  Mr. Butler stated that for 
the 1st year at least, Mr. Mihos wants to be responsible and monitor this license closely.  
Mr. Sullivan stated he remembered a comment made that Mr. Mihos hires locally and 
that impressed him.   There will be upgrading on their sign and landscaping.  There was 
a concern that single serving alcohol will not be sold.  That is condition #7 of the 
Planning Board decision – no sale of single container servings.  Mr. Burman asked how 
this could be enforced?  Attorney Butler stated they would have no problem including 
the wording from the Planning Board decision on our license.  Mr. Hoxie asked for more 
elaboration on public need.  Attorney Butler stressed that this location in relationship to 
the harbor district is unique.  The Town is hoping for the new “mixed use area” to 
succeed, and stated that in particular the transient traffic coming on and off boats would 
be within walking distance for purchasing alcohol without having to use a vehicle.  It is 
within the purview of the Board.  He also stated we can look to the future for the “vision” 
of the waterfront district.   
 
Ed Rosario, owner of Willow Package Store, appeared to oppose the application.  He 
presented GIS maps showing the other package stores in the area and how close they 
are.  His concern with another liquor store in this area is about the location, not the 
copmpetition.  He stated that the Town spent a lot of money on Aselton Park – there is  
an opportunity for drinking going on outside at the park and surrounding areas.  There is 
another liquor store 1/16th of a mile away.  There are five others within a mile.   He 
stated that he walks his parking lot every morning to clean up.  He spends 3-4 hours 
every morning cleaning up.  He wondered about the mess spilling over onto the Town 
Green and the park – who will police the areas?  He thinks it will fall back on the Town 
itself.   John Rosario, Ed’s brother, also appeared to oppose the new liquor store stating 
there are so many transients and homeless people around – there would be also a 
problem with them if they could so easily purchase their alcohol here.  There is also a 
school nearby and the kids hang around on the green and in that park.  Who will be 
policing the people in the stores who are actually selling the alcohol?  Who will be 
watching the alcohol area if there is only one clerk?  He stated there is enough other 
business to watch over.  Who will monitor I.D.’s?  Are the other convenient stores next?  
He is also in opposition. 
 
Jill Snook, resident of Barnstable, is in favor of the application.  She said she has young 
children – she thinks it would be a good convenience for her as she stops there for gas 
with a coupon anyways, to be able to purchase the alcohol there as well.  She stated 
that the Christy’s stores are very clean and well run. 
 
Gary Brown also came forward to speak in favor of Christy’s.  It is still his thought that it 
is illegal to drink on Town property.  John Klimm has brought that forward time and time 
again.  He thinks people going to the boats will be passing this place; not passing by 
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Willow or Hyannis Package.  He also thinks people from the island may buy here and 
take it back home as it would be cheaper here. 
 
Bill Cronin, South Street, Hyannis is in opposition.  He stated it would increase traffic on 
South Street, Ocean Street.  He pointed out that there is much less traffic and trash 
since Dunkin Donuts left.  The other problems are litter, noise and general wellbeing of 
the area.  He thinks this location, right across the street from an elderly housing 
building, would be very disruptive.  The Hyannis Waterfront District concept will NOT be 
enhanced by granting this application.  Everything in the store can either be read, drunk, 
smoked or eaten.   Barnstable has already voted against granting food stores alcohol.  
He thinks the convenience for people in boats to walk there will not even be used.  He 
believes those people will drive to the already established alcohol outlets nearby.  He 
also pointed out that Ch 138 states that the issue of public need and protecting the 
common good will NOT be served by another wine and malt package store in this 
location.   He asked the Board to deny. 
 
Corey Fitzgerald also opposed the application for all the same reasons.   He stated it 
would promote more outside drinking.  He also thinks the Manager of a liquor store has 
to work a minimum of 35 hours per week.  He stated that Mr. Mihos is a very busy man 
and it would be hard to run the store himself.  He does not see the need for another 
store with beer and wine. 
 
Lawrence McCarthy appeared in favor of the application for the people in the Senior 
Citizen’s Housing across the street – stating it would be a convenience for them.   
 
Cynthia Cole, Hyannis BID, also came forward – stating there is no package store on 
the harbor.  She thinks it lends to more uses on the harbor.  It is a nice convenience for 
the seniors right across the street.  Secondly, Christy Mihos is a responsible corporate 
citizen.  As far as drinking in public or drinking small nips etc., they will not be selling 
small bottles or cans or single servings.  She only wishes that stipulation was on ALL 
liquor stores.  She said she is disappointed that the other liquor stores are against this 
because of competition. 
 
Mr. Fitzgerald commented about the senior center wanting the convenience of the store 
across the street.  He stated there are liquor stores that deliver.  That should not be a 
consideration. 
 
Attorney Butler stated that the Dunkin Donuts would cause more traffic than a liquor 
store would.  He thinks people driving in from Centerville, for example, would find this a 
much more convenient place to go rather than having to loop around to another store 
location.   He agreed there is a homeless problem, but the store will address this issue 
and be vigilant about their selling policies. 
 
Bill Cronin suggested he go to a package store closer to him in Centerville, down 
Scudder. 
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Ed Rosario came forward again stating he spends 7 days per week in his store.  They 
have not had a violation in 17 years.  He said he has probably pulled 20 licenses.  He 
stated many of the people who are hired there (Christy’s) are foreign speaking.  It is not 
a problem except that someone ion the store must be TIPS trained and able to read and 
discern which licenses are real or faked.  Everything is a single – a six-pack is singles 
banded together.  His concern is the seniors walking across that busy road with no 
crosswalk.  It is a very busy corner. 
 
Mr. Butler reiterated that Mr. Mihos has managed Christy’s for well over 10 years.  His 
relationship to licensed establishments – he has a full liquor license in Orleans, had 
another in Sandwich.  He understands our Blue Book and having his employees trained.  
He has a minimum of 2 employees on duty at any time. 
 
Mr. Hoxie stated if this application was for all alcohol it would be a different story.  The 
Baord does not want to interfere with free trade. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Christy’s of Cape Cod, LLC, d/b/a 
Christy’s of Cape Cod, 50 Ocean Street, Hyannis, MA 02601, Christy Mihos, Manager, 
for a New Annual Wine & Malt Package Goods Store License with the stipulation that 
the license be subject to all the conditions of Special Permit # 2008-01 issued on March 
18, 2008 by the Town of Barnstable Planning Board. 
 
Paul Sullivan stated he wanted it on the record that its closeness to areas not easy to 
monitor or patrol and closeness to schools is what concerns him the most.  He stated this 
is a unique area and that the person applying is a very responsible person. 
 
New Common Victualler License:  Application of Noah’s Wrap, Inc., d/b/a Noah’s 
Wrap, 770 Main Street A-4, Osterville, MA for a New Common Victualler License, Joan 
M. O’Donnell, Manager, hours of operation to be 6:00 am to 8:00 pm. 
 
The new owner stated that this will be a burrito, panini restaurant. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman and seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Noah’s Wrap, Inc., d/b/a Noah’s 
Wrap, 770 Main Street A-4, Osterville, MA for a New Common Victualler License, Joan 
M. O’Donnell, Manager, hours of operation to be 6:00 am to 8:00 pm. 
 
Renewals: 
 
The following renewals have been submitted without any changes from the 
previous year for Licensing Authority approval. 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman and seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the Automatic Amusement renewal as submitted 
below: 
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Automatic Amusement: 
 
Courtyard Marketplace – carousel 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman and seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the Junk Dealer renewals as submitted below: 
 
Junk Dealers: 
 
Historical Military Antiques 
Best for Less 
Blockbuster Video 
A.J. Marks Jewelers 
Guertin Brothers Jewelers 
Diamond Perfections 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman and seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the Daily Non-Live Entertainment renewal as 
submitted below: 
 
Daily Non-Live Entertainment: 
 
Courtyard Marketplace 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman and seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the Video Games renewal as submitted below: 
 
Video Games: 
 
Courtyard Marketplace – 40 games 
 
A motion was duly made by Mr. Burman and seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the Sunday Entertainment renewal as submitted 
below: 
 
Sunday Entertainment: 
 
Courtyard Marketplace 
 
Other Business: 
 
Keno to Go.  Notification of Keno establishments with no monitor – if anyone objects we 
can send in a letter within 21 days.   Mr. Hoxie asked if there was any objection.  Mr. 
Sullivan deferred to Steve Maher.  Other than personal use Officer Maher saw nothing 
that would concern this Board.  Gene Burman wondered if the door is opening wider 



 11

and wider with more gambling?  Mr. Hoxie stated it produces revenue.  Mr. Sullivan 
stated this is not within our jurisdiction, but we can object should we want to. 
 
Municipal Licensing Corp. Seminar discussion as to attendance.    
 
Discussion initiated by Gene Burman regarding the Melody Tent acts already advertised 
– we have not yet approved the application.  It was reiterated that the Board itself had 
requested they defer application until their complete schedule is prepared.  
 
Adjourned at 11:16 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
___________________________________ ________________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder    Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority  Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority  
 
 
 


